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June 2, 2007

RE:
Legal Status of Domestic Ferrets in California
The Honorable A.G. Kawamura

Secretary of Agriculture 

California Department of Food and Agriculture

1220 N Street

Sacramento, CA  95814

Dear Secretary Kawamura:

On behalf of ferret supporters in California, and as founder of the nonprofit educational organization Ferrets Anonymous (www.ferretsanon.com and LegalizeFerrets.org ), I am writing to request a formal re-evaluation of the ban on domestic ferrets (Mustela putorius furo) in this state.  As the lead agency regarding information and information dissemination on the domestic ferret, the California Department of Food and Agriculture (CDFA) has a responsibility to all Californians to either justify the ban with specific scientific information or publicly declare that CDFA does not oppose ferret legalization.

Your agency’s counsel, James Aynes, recently informed us that the state’s position on the domestic ferret is based on a 1989 study by Terrell P. Salmon and K. Shawn Smallwood entitled, “Evaluating Exotic Vertebrates as Pests to California Agriculture.” This single study identifies the domestic ferret as a “threat to agriculture” without offering supporting details.  When we asked to see the supporting data leading to the study’s unusual conclusion, we were informed that all supporting details had been destroyed under your agency’s archiving policy.  

As taxpayers of California, we are interested in understanding the scientific basis for the ban on ferrets, and we would like to know what additional information your department (and other agencies) may have that supports this position.  

Ferrets can be legally owned in all other states, except Hawaii.  We are unaware of any issues concerning agriculture or the environment that have been caused by legal ferret ownership in any of the remaining 48 States and Canada.   Significant numbers of ferrets are currently residing in the households of Californians.  In fact, the pet industry estimates that more than a quarter of U.S. sales in ferret food and supplies are currently being sold to Californians.   We are very interested to learn what effects these pets have on Californian agriculture.  

This request for a re-evaluation of the ban on ferrets is a plea for action by responsible government. Because you are an advocate of common sense and education, I know you will honor this request. I look forward to hearing from you. If you have questions, or wish to discuss this matter further, I can be reached during the day at 619-303-0645. 

Sincerely,

Pat Wright

Founder, Ferrets Anonymous


